#### **UPCOMING EVENTS AT FUMC**

### **Sunday, June 12, 2016**

8:30am United Methodist Men's Breakfast (Fellowship Hall)

10:00am Sunday School 11:00am Worship Service

12:00pm Covered Dish Lunch (Fellowship Hall)

### Monday, June 13, 2016

6:00pm Scout Meeting (Scout Hut)

### Wednesday, June 15, 2016

Sunday, June 19 Bulletin Deadline

## Sunday, June 19, 2016

10:00am Sunday School

11:00am Worship Service

3:00pm United Methodist Women's Quarterly Meeting (Parlor)

### **SERVING TODAY**

**Greeter:** Shirley Walton

Lobby Door Greeters: Jerry Turner

Altar Guild: Jean McLean

Next Week's Lay Reader: Rhett Butler

Flowers Next Sunday: Eutsler

**Counters:** Jim Crawford, Sammy Quick, Roger Wolfe **Alternate Counter:** John Straughn, Zenda Rushing **Nursery:** Caroline Berry & Michelle Rohde

Head Usher: Theodore Burns Hostess: Henrietta Kollitz Acolyte: Margaret-Jean Harris Cross Bearer: Lawton Harris McArn Item: Canned meats

## FUMC STAFF

Rev. Paul Frey, Interim Pastor (pdfrey44@gmail.com)
Angie Smith, Administrative Assistant (fumcangiesmith@gmail.com)
Sara Sanderson, Director of Children/Youth (saralsanderson@hotmail.com)
Mimi Coffey, Director of Preschool/Nursery (fmpsn2212@yahoo.com)
Dr. Shane Robertson, Director of Music (drshanerobertson83@gmail.com)



# First United Methodist Church 117 Third Street, Cheraw, SC 29520



## www.cherawfirstumc.org

The Mission of the First United Methodist Church is to win and nurture souls for Jesus Christ by sharing and living the message of salvation.

## June 12, 2016 4th Sunday After Pentecost

**Prelude** 

## **Greeting and Announcements**

Pam Baker

Please sign the attendance pad and pass it to everyone on the pew.

\*Hymn No. 380 in the Hymnal "There's Within My Heart a Melody"

Children's Time

Rev. Paul Frey and Kipper Ackerman

Psalter No. 862, in the Hymnal

**Psalm 150** 

Joey Mills, Lay Reader

\*Hymn No. 393 in the Hymnal

"Spirit of the Living God"

**Songs From the Heart** 

Paul and Ruth Ann Frey, Tessa King

## **Gathering God's Tithes and Our Offerings**

Rev. Frey

\*Offertory

\*Doxology No. 95

"Praise God, from Whom All Blessings Flow"

\*Presentation of Tithes and Offerings with Prayer

Sounds of Grace Kipper Ackerman

\*Hymn No. 334 in the Hymnal "Sweet, Sweet, Spirit"

(During the hymn you are invited to come to the chancel rail, kneel, pray to God, then return to your pew when ready)

\*Benediction

\*Postlude

\*Indicates where you should stand if you are able.

The flowers are placed in the sanctuary to the glory of God and in honor of Lindsey and Chase Thomas on their wedding day, Saturday, June 11, by parents Gregory and Cindy Sanderson and grandmother, Syble Sanderson **WELCOME VISITORS** — We welcome our visitors! Please fill out the attendance sheet with your contact information. If you wish to join the church by Affirmation of Faith or Transfer of Membership, please notify the church office at 843-537-7002.

OUR PRAYER LIST — our President, all who defend our nation, Sue Nichols (Pam Humphries' mother), DeAnna Starling, Mike Starling, Larry Heustess (Lynn Tweed's friend), Anne Bryan (Pam Baker's sister-in-law), Chap Allison (Holly Miles' friend), Jerry Sullivan (Mickey Sullivan's brother), Carter Keefe (Kaleb & Jackie's baby), Elizabeth Rivers (Shep Straughn's friend).

NOTE: Names are left on the prayer list for two weeks; after two weeks, they are removed unless the church office is notified.

SALKEHATCHIE 2016!!!! — It's coming!! The dates for Foothills Salkehatchie are July 2-9. Registration is now open, start making your plans and encouraging the younger youth to attend with us. Keep checking the website (Salkehatchie.org) for when you can begin to register. If you have any questions, please contact Shannon Johnson, Dawn Leach, or Debbie Adams.

**BBQ FOR SALE BY THE POUND** — There is still some pounds of BBQ in the freezer from the Spring BBQ. If you would like to purchase any (\$8.00 per pound), please see Angie in the church office.

**LOVE OFFERING** — The last Sunday that Pastor Paul Frey will be in the pulpit of FUMC will be June 19. We certainly appreciate his ministry at our church. To recognize his dedication, we will be taking up a love offering to be presented to Paul and Ruth Ann on June 19. To give to this offering, please mark your envelope/check **LOVE OFFERING**.

**COVERED DISH LUNCH** — In honor of Rev. Paul Frey and his wife, Ruth Ann, we will have a covered dish lunch on Sunday, June 12 after worship service. Please bring your favorite dish and join us as we show Rev. Frey how much he has meant to First Church these past few months.

**MEET AND GREET** — On Sunday, June 26 at 10:00am there will be a meet and greet for our new pastor, Rev. Ken Timmerman. The United Methodist Men will provide light breakfast and refreshments in the fellowship hall. There will be NO Sunday School on this day.

**UNITED METHODIST WOMEN** — Due to scheduling conflicts, the quarterly meeting of the United Methodist Women has been changed to Sunday, June 19, 2016, 3 p.m., in the Church Parlor. We will have a business meeting, program and refreshments. All women of the church are invited.

### KIPPER EDENS ACKERMAN

Kipper Edens Ackerman graduated from Presbyterian College in 1997 with a Bachelor's Degree in Music Education and attended Winthrop University while working on her Masters in Music Education. After teaching middle and high school chorus for thirteen years, she now has taken on a new role in her home town of Sumter, South Carolina. Performing on the harp for quite some time, she now has made a career as a professional harpist traveling all over the state while sharing the message of "healing through music". Mrs. Ackerman is the founder and director of The Sounds of Grace, a non-profit organization whose mission is to bring peace and healing through music by providing musicians in healthcare and assisted living facilities and in classrooms for children with special needs. But, her first and most important job is being a wife to her husband, Curt, and mother to her three children, Eliza, Laura Ruth, and Sam.